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[ POEA MEMORANDUM CIRCULAR NO. 88 s. 1992,
December 29, 1992 ]

NEW PROCESSING REQUIREMENT FOR FILIPINO WORKERS
BOUND FOR ITALY

The National Contract Law of Italy has recently been passed which covers all
workers including Filipino overseas contract workers.  Foreign workers are provided
adequate benefits and protection under said law.




In view of the above, Italy-bound workers may no longer submit the individual
employment contract required for processing.   Instead, in addition to regular
processing requirements, the following shall be required:




1.      Authorizzasione de Lavoro



2.           Certification on employer-employee relations issued by the Philippine Labor
Attache




For immediate compliance.



Adopted: 29 Dec. 1992



(Sgd.) FELICISIMO O. JOSON, JR.

Administrator
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